
 
COVID UPDATE  

February 19, 2021 
 

 
The Governor of Nevada has issued directive 037, “Nevada’s Roadmap to 
Recovery”. This new directive is effective February 18, 2021.  The directive allows 
for an increase in occupancy and easing of restrictions statewide.  The following 
are a few items remaining in compliance and changes for Sun City Mesquite. 
 

• Masks or face coverings will continue to be required, except while 
participating in outdoor activities such as Pickleball, Tennis, Bocce Ball or 
Putting. Masks or face coverings will still be required to and from the courts 
along with strict Social Distancing. 
 

• Occupancy of areas of use have been increased from 25% to 35%. This 
change will be reflected by an additional number of reservations allowed. 
 

• Showers and Lockers remain closed at this time but will be re-evaluated in 
March.   
 

• Personal Trainers will be allowed at the Pioneer Center and not count 
against occupancy limits.  

   

• Reservation system will remain in effect due to the need for contact 
tracing. 
 

• Outdoor Pool area to re-open Thursday, April 15, 2021 and will be open 
until 8 p.m. seven days a week. Occupancy limits will be reviewed March 11 
for any updates.  

 
Community staff and the Board of Directors will be meeting again March 11, 2021 
to review any new guidelines or directives. Directive 037 provides further ease of 
restrictions that become effective on March 15. The Board and staff will be poised 
to implement those changes when effective.  The Board is trying to balance a return 
to a normal type of lifestyle while adhering to the governor’s directives for the 
safety of all our residents. 


